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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th August 2013
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Tony Green
Treasurer


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Helen Morris

Pam Abbitt


Chris McLaren


Elaine Harries
1 Chairman’s Comments
Our Ladies 5k took place on Sunday 7th July, and despite a lower turnout than in previous years I am very pleased to say that it was once again a success.  I would like to thank all of the club members who volunteered their time to help out with the marshalling and organisation of the event. Your efforts made sure that the whole day ran smoothly and was thoroughly enjoyed by all who took part. However, the credit for the event should be shared by Chris McLaren and Elaine Harries, both of whom put in many hours of their own time to ensure the race went ahead, and took on the responsibility of making it happen.


Away from our own events, it has also been a busy month for racing, with the final races of the Luton AC series, the Fairlands Valley Relays and the Doug Anderson 5k all in the space of a few weeks. However, this did not prevent a very impressive number of very good performances at every event. Alongside the athletic achievement the Striders team spirit also shone through, with all members giving the maximum support and encouragement to their club mates.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Karen Ashby and Simon Cain
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the July meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
CM passed on his thanks to everyone for the help with the Ladies’ 5k, and announced that everything was completed
5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received from the organisers of the Henlow 10, MS has passed on the details to DD
Correspondence received from Amanda Rankin (member), with respect to:
· Asking about a second structured coaching session

· SC has agreed to start a session in September to at least see whether there is more uptake again

· Asking about various ideas for improving club spirit (especially at races)

· MS has replied indicating that the club will support any members that want to do anything to help with club spirit (for instance, supplying the club flag); but that there is not a lot that we can enforce on all members.

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG supplied the following updates:

Cash in hand:
£656.36
Bank 

£11392.00
Deposit account
£103.91
Charity 

£1899.55
The Ladies’ 5k made a profit of £184.17 that has been included in the charity account.

TG announced that due to work commitments, he will be standing down as treasurer at the end of this committee year. SH passes on his thanks for all the hard work that TG has done in the role of treasurer.
7 Membership Secretary’s Report

We are pleased to welcome 4 new members.
8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in July 2013
Fri 28th    We will start with a report of the John O'Callaghan 5mi, which took place too late for last month's report. We had a great turnout of Striders, over 25. We have eight P.B. Runs recorded on the result sheet.
Adrian Copp was 1st vet 40 in the race and the County Championships. Liz Rollinson was 2nd vet 40 in the county, John Chapman was 1st vet 55 in the county, Dave Debnam was 1st vet 65 in the county with a new club record time, PJ Hough was 1st vet 70 in the race and county.
Sat 29th    Our annual biathlon event was held at Inspire and I am sorry to say after a long winning run this year the Striders were beaten. There were some very some very good performances especially from some of our ladies and our world championship qualifier Andy Ward. We would like to say thank you and well done to everybody who was involved in the event.
Sun 7th     Saw our ladies 5k in Wardown Park. A very small field of 45 runners took part. We feel now it is the time to have a think about our 5k. Too many people put in too much effort all year round for a turnout of 45 runners. It is great having a very well organised race but we need a much bigger size field than that. Yes, we only had a small beginners group this year but that should not affect the size of the field. We would like to thank everybody who helped out on the day and everybody who put in so much work in the last few months. Also a big thank you to all our coaches and helpers who did such a great job in preparing our beginners for their first races.
Sun 14th   The Luton 5k was held in Wardown Park and again a small turnout of runners, especially when it also incorporated the County Championships. At this stage we must apologise as the result sheet for the Ladies 5k and the Luton 5k has gone missing so we have no results from there.
Sat 13th/Sun 14th Sian Barnard completed a two day event in 18 hours 20 minutes. It was called Race to the Stones. All we can say is they must have been a long way away. Sian also ran a P.B. In the Milton Keynes Marathon in May.
Sat 20st    Carla Greer ran a P.B. In the St Albans 5k park run.
Sun 21st   There are only eight race results from the Luton 10k and we know there were more than than in the race. There were P.B. runs from Carla Greer, Andrew Hiskett and Gez Fallon. We only have some of the overall 3 race results. Alison Sugars was 2nd lady in the series. PJ Hough was 1st vet 70 and hopefully we will have the rest of the results for the next report. 
We would also like to thank the Striders for all their efforts in taking all the entries and doing all the results for each race and for the series. Well done.
Sun 21st    Well done to Kate Linhart who completed her first Half Ironman Triathlon and said she loved every minute of it.
Sun 21st    Christina Hunter and Amanda Rankin ran the National Lottery Anniversary 10k run.
Thurs 25th Striders this year managed to get three mens teams and two ladies teams to compete in the Fairlands Valley Relays. A big improvement on last year. We had four or five people who ran the relays for the first time and said what an enjoyable event they were. Also thanks to everybody for turning up in good time which meant we had no problems sorting out the teams. Also thanks to Karen who can write faster than most of us can think. We still have no results for the County Championships. Well done to everybody who took part and made it a very enjoyable evening. Now we come to the down side of the evening. The Beds AAA, why do they bother? Any County Championships event you attend, the results are sorted out and the presentations are made within 30 minutes of the last event. When we say presentations we mean gold, silver, and bronze medals, not a medal and two certificates. How come Beds AAA can never manage to get the presentations done on the day don't mind within 30 minutes. Some of our club members are waiting more than two years for medals. At the Fairlands Valley Relays the results were already worked out, they only had to work out whether they were Beds or not, but no, all were were told was the usual; Beds County Championships will be awarded at a later date. It makes you wonder why they bother. Now some of us may not know much about the internet but even I know the County website should have been updated since April. If they cannot do it get somebody who can at least catch up.
Fri 26th    Kim Willis, who seems to be using an engine at the moment, ran the TR24 30k and said she really enjoyed it. 
Sat 27th    Dave Hall ran the Around the Reservoir Marathon.
Sun 28th   Dave Hall ran the Bath Trail Marathon.
Wed 31st  At least four Striders ran the Bedford 5k, where Alison Sugars finished 1st lady vet 40.
Now it is holiday time. Lets hope everybody enjoys their holiday and comes back refreshed and ready to set a few P.B.s.
9 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:
· Carla Greer
· For the hard work that she has been putting in to achieve a number of PBs in recent months
10 Round Norfolk Relays

(MS) to print off stage info and additional forms.
12 A.O.B

EH asked for the club to pay for the lock up due to lack of marathon cheques, and will arrange for a transfer soon.

DD asked about the future of the Ladies’ 5k

· Luton AC has said that we can join with the Wardown 5k, and that SSJC can take any entries from runners who were on our beginners’ course

· The committee voted to go ahead with this

· There were suggestions that we also have an ‘end of beginners’ 5k on the last Thursday of the course (and can present medals then as well)

HM  mentioned that the club rules need updating for the welcome pack.

· (MS) will ensure that the rules are up-to-date

HM confirmed the leaving dates for Nick & Mel Cross

HM asked for raffle items for the social night.

Next committee meeting is September 2nd. (BB & TG apologise but the Three Counties XC is the same night).
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